
Dear Vu Van Thanh. 

At the end of 2024, I was honored to meet you and your delegation business 
communities at the Economic Congress of the VI BRICS International Municipal Forum. During the 
joint work, relevant assessments and suggestions on the current economic situation and prospects 
for the development of trade turnover between our countries were made.  

The task of developing and expanding trade relations between our countries, increasing the 
actual turnover of goods, clarifying and adapting trade legislation to market participants, and 
developing new logistics routes in the current economic situation is a strategic task. It was stated 
several times by the leaders of our states - the President of the Socialist Republic of Vietnam, His 
Excellency Luong Kyong, and the President of the Russian Federation, Mr. Putin Vladimir Vladimirovich. 

I would like to inform you that the Administration of the City of St. Petersburg and the 
Legislative Assembly of St. Petersburg fully support this vector of our business partnership development. 
Several joint meetings have already been held. And with the support of the St. Petersburg Committee 
on External Relations I was instructed to continue developing of our cooperation. 

Now we continue to establish business contacts with interested market participants and 
exchange up-to-date information on business proposals and opportunities of our organizations. I ask 
you to update the proposals regarding cooperation and business proposals. For our part we will prepare 
counter proposals for the implementation of these projects. 

I am confident that our honest, mutually beneficial work, based on the long history of 
cooperation between our countries, will give a good impetus to the development and increase of trade 
turnover between our countries. 

Please reply to this letter. Please specify the relevant business offers for you and let's start 
working together.

Sincerely, Deputy of the Legislative Assembly of St. Petersburg, Dmitriev D.V. 
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